
Page 1 of 2 

 

 

 

DATE: March 5, 2020 

 

MEMO TO: Terry Wilke, Chair 

  Finance Committee 

 

FROM: Alex Ty Kovach  

    Executive Director 

 

 

FOR INFORMATION ONLY:   At the February 6, 2020 Finance Committee meeting, staff was 

directed to take the next 30 days to see if there were any grants or other potential private funding 

sources that could be used to fund the Stevenson Home repairs.   

 

STRATEGIC DIRECTION SUPPORTED:   Organizational Sustainability 

 

FINANCIAL DATA:   None 

 

BACKGROUND:  The Development Division looked into potential funding sources for historic 

preservation of buildings.  Unfortunately, the sources of “bricks and mortar” funding are few.  There 

seems to be more funding for programming and outreach that is connected to historic buildings, but 

the potential for capital gifts from private donors (individuals and foundations) and governmental 

grant programs is limited.   

 

Specifically, we conducted a search through Foundation Directory Online.  The system allows you to 

search for funders that will consider grant requests in your region that fit into specific categories.  A 

recent search with the parameters for “Historic Preservation in Lake County, IL” showed 22 

foundations that have funded historic preservation or history museums in our region in recent years. 

The average grant amount is $5,000. The majority of these foundations are family foundations, which 

usually means that they do not accept unsolicited proposals. 

 

For funders throughout the state of Illinois that came up in our search, the average grant amount was 

$10,000, with the majority focused on the city of Chicago and Cook County.  The largest private funder 

of historic preservation in Illinois is the Alphawood Foundation, based in Chicago.  It will fund 

“Architecture and Preservation” projects, but it too does not accept unsolicited proposals.  One previous 

funder of architecture and preservation, the Driehaus Foundation, no longer funds “brick and mortar” 

projects, but only provides funds for planning or preservation research and awards. 

 

A search of federal grant opportunities only returned the “Save America’s Treasures” program through 

the National Park Service.  Although sites with the National Historic Landmark designation – which the 

Stevenson home has – rank highly, unfortunately you can only receive one grant per property through 

this program.  We received a SAT grant for Stevenson in 2003, and therefore we are not eligible to 

apply again. 



 

 

 

The National Trust for Historic Preservation operates a program called National Trust Preservation 

(NTP) Funds.  NTP funds are intended to encourage preservation at the local level by providing seed 

money for preservation projects. Grants generally start at $2,500 and range up to $5,000. 
 

At the state level, the Illinois State Historic Preservation Office’s Certified Local Government (CLG) 

Matching Grants provide funding for historic resource inventory surveys, projects that involve 

planning, National Register listing, public outreach and education.  Capital projects are not allowed. 

 

The Illinois Department of Natural Resources has a Public Museums Grants Program. It does provide 

capital project funding, but that funding is limited to museums that have regular operating hours for 

the public. 

 

The Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity has a Tourism Attraction Grant 

Program.  Capital projects are allowed, however, successful grant applications generally must 

demonstrate a strong connection between the project and increases in tourism – specifically overnight 

hotel stays.  The fact that the home is not regularly open to the public limits our argument that this 

project would support tourism. 

 

It is possible there are individual donors in our region that might be interested in supporting the long-

term care of the Stevenson Home.  However, we would have to make that a priority for the 

Development Division/Preservation Foundation, and it would take some time (probably a couple of 

years) to develop the donor relationships that would generate major gifts.  Any time and resources 

spent on this would be time and resources not spent in pursuit of the $20 million endowment, which 

is the District’s and the Foundation’s stated highest priority. 

 

REVIEW BY OTHERS:   Chief Operations Officer, Director of Finance, Director of Operations 

and Infrastructure, Chief Development Officer/Executive Director Preservation Foundation, 

Corporate Counsel. 












